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Our ref: NH/M4/NMC/2 
Your ref: TR010019 
 
By email to: 
 

Matthew Muldoon 

Transport Infrastructure Planning Unit 

Department for Transport 

Great Minster House 

33 Horseferry Road 

London 

SW1P 4DR 

 

Lynne Stinson 
National Highways 
Floor 5 
2 Colmore Square  
Birmingham B4 6BN 
 
Direct Line:  
 
Date:  30 May 2024 
 
 

 

Dear Matthew, 

 
Proposed non-material change to the M4 Motorway Junctions 3 to 12 Smart Motorway 
Development Consent Order 2016 (S.I. 2016/863)  
 
The Infrastructure Planning (Changes to, and Revocation of, Development Consent Orders) 

Regulations: Regulation 4 – application for a non-material change to a Development Consent Order 

 
An application for a proposed non-material change to the M4 Motorway Junctions 3 to 12 Smart 
Motorway Development Consent Order 2016 was submitted on 6 May 2022. This letter is to advise you 
we now wish to withdraw the Non-Material Change application. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 

Lynne Stinson 
 
Midlands Programme Manager 
Smart Motorways Programme 
2 Colmore Square 
Birmingham  
B4 6BN 
 
Email: @nationalhighways.co.uk 




